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Michigan Department of Health and Human Services January 2020

News You Can Use

Visit the MI Bridges 
Community Partner website 
to view copies of past MI 
Bridges monthly bulletins. 

Questions?
Please contact us with any 
questions: 
MDHHSCommunityPartners@
michigan.gov

Past 
Bulletins

Applications Submitted
2.3M+

Registered Clients
1.77M+

*MI Bridges Statistics are as of 
1/12/20

MI Bridges January Release 
Summary
On January 25, 2020, MI Bridges will receive new system 
changes. First, this system update will let clients report 
their work activities or exemptions in MI Bridges for the 
new Healthy Michigan Plan (HMP) requirements that 
went into effect on January 1, 2020. Second, this update 
will improve metrics available to community partners. 
This will give partners greater insight on their 
communities and how they are providing assistance. 
And finally, there have been changes to the referral 
management for our referral partners. As requested, 
partners will have ability to assign referrals to specific 
staff.
Also, per community partners requests, navigators will 
be able to enter their Community Partner ID (CPID) at 
the end of the application to better track the application 
assistance staff are providing. Previously, navigators had 
to connect to a client to count this assistance. As a 
reminder, navigators will need to connect to a client in 
order to see key client information.

Due to the changes in MI Bridges being implemented at 
the end of January, clients have the option to report an 
exemption by filling out the Exemption form MSA-
1905 by January 31, 2020. As of January the Michigan 
Department of Health and Human Services (MDHHS) 
has received 21,789 exemptions forms! Starting in 
February, clients can report:
- By phone at 1-833-895-4355
- Online on MI Bridges
- In-person at a local office

Community Partners
720+

http://www.michigan.gov/mdhhs/0,5885,7-339-71551_82637---,00.html
mailto:MDHHSCommunityPartners@michigan.gov
https://www.michigan.gov/documents/healthymiplan/MSA-1905-MDHHS_Exemption_Form_665327_7.pdf
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Healthy Michigan Plan Work Requirements: MI 
Bridges Screenshots
During an application for healthcare coverage, a client will have the option to 
report their work activities or an exemption.



Page 3

Healthy Michigan Plan Work Requirements: MI 
Bridges Screenshots

When clients navigate to their View Benefits page, if they have Healthy 
Michigan Plan, they will see the below pop-up once every month to report 
their hours. They will also have the option to report hours from their View 
Benefits page.

As a reminder, clients 
can navigate to their 
View Benefits page to 
identify if they have the 
Healthy Michigan Plan
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Healthy Michigan Plan Work Requirements: MI 
Bridges Screenshots

After clients receive coverage through Healthy Michigan Plan, they will need to 
report hours each month. Clients can select multiple activities for the month. 
The number of entries will be indicated in the parentheses in the green box. 
They will also see a message if more than one month is required for reporting. 

Clients will receive confirmation that they have submitted their hours with the 
option to navigate back to their View Benefits page



Page 5

Referral Management: MI Bridges Changes

Referral partners will be able to designate users who can assign new 
referrals to specific staff. Multiple referrals can be assigned to 
someone at the same time! Partners will also be able to see a history 
of when the referral was assigned and reassigned.
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Webinar Alert: MI Bridges Updates
MI Bridges will look differently for our clients and community 
partners. In preparation for these upcoming changes, we will be 
hosting two webinars. One webinar will review the changes for 
MI Bridges Community Partners. And the second webinar will 
review how clients can report work activities and exemptions in 
MI Bridges. If you are interested in learning about these 
changes, please register for these webinars below:

• January 28, 2020 from 10:00 a.m.-11:00 a.m.
• Agenda:

• Review updates to Community Partner metrics
• Review enhanced navigator client directory
• Review changes to referral management

• January 29, 2020 from 10:00 a.m.-11:00 a.m.
• Agenda:

• Review how clients can report exemptions or 
work activities for Healthy Michigan Plan

• Review how community partners can identify 
when to report

Healthy Michigan Plan (HMP) Work 
Requirements: Resources
You can find past HMP webinar presentations and recordings on our MI Bridges 
Community Partners Tools & Resources page.

Healthy Michigan Plan Community Partner Toolkit: Each MI Bridges Community Partner 
should have received a package of materials in December. The toolkit included the 
following:

• 1-Page Summary (MSA-1913)
• Healthy Michigan Plan Booklet (MSA-1912)
• Poster, (and Poster with Tear Off), Rack Card, and Table Tent
• Magnet with Calendar of Reporting Deadlines (these will be mailed out to 

community partners soon)

Additional printed items can be ordered by submitting a request to 
MSAForms@michigan.gov. 

For questions related to Healthy Michigan Plan and these new work requirements you can 
visit here or email questions to HealthyMichiganPlan@Michigan.gov

To register for one of the webinars, click the date/time above you would like to 
attend. The link will take you to the webinar registration page. 

https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/register/6004197007806532107
https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/register/2053456016137626891
https://gcc01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flnks.gd%2Fl%2FeyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9..pCbR2cPzg8wjCxVEPW2SGUz9hXRrd345Lhr4tUK268Y%2Fbr%2F73408371224-l&data=02%7C01%7Cmalhotraj%40michigan.gov%7C556e09c7468445933e4208d7857269a0%7Cd5fb7087377742ad966a892ef47225d1%7C0%7C1%7C637124598752211091&sdata=k%2FRgwn8Pt5P53fO59jBeMxzgxL4VBMu%2Fa63xoETLjq4%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flnks.gd%2Fl%2FeyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDQsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAxOTEyMjAuMTQ2NTEwNzEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5taWNoaWdhbi5nb3YvZG9jdW1lbnRzL21kaGhzL01TQS0xOTEzXzEwLTIwMTlfNjY5ODQyXzcucGRmIn0.vIULHt-n7-1B7dF2hsCOEHH3shetBrBJS8fwhRwBV1k%2Fbr%2F73408371224-l&data=02%7C01%7Cmalhotraj%40michigan.gov%7C556e09c7468445933e4208d7857269a0%7Cd5fb7087377742ad966a892ef47225d1%7C0%7C1%7C637124598752211091&sdata=vdGC44yvqacCZfoTZ%2BfjhOCwiQVcu4WLTLf8VjaCQ8g%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flnks.gd%2Fl%2FeyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDUsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAxOTEyMjAuMTQ2NTEwNzEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5taWNoaWdhbi5nb3YvZG9jdW1lbnRzL21kaGhzL01ESEhTX0Jvb2tsZXQtV29yaytBY3Rpdml0eVJlcXNfdjIxYmNfMTAyNTE5XzY2OTg0M183LnBkZiJ9.4VBkTHmz6vOr1Q6peippHUQJRWfim6JvvHFhD2B0vqU%2Fbr%2F73408371224-l&data=02%7C01%7Cmalhotraj%40michigan.gov%7C556e09c7468445933e4208d7857269a0%7Cd5fb7087377742ad966a892ef47225d1%7C0%7C1%7C637124598752221079&sdata=QpuhyzhoUvUEAVI%2BUenkYm9BxmvmCl%2F0U1uMaRXLqug%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flnks.gd%2Fl%2FeyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDYsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAxOTEyMjAuMTQ2NTEwNzEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5taWNoaWdhbi5nb3YvZG9jdW1lbnRzL21kaGhzL01ESEhTXzIwMTlfSE1QX3Bvc3Rlcl9maW5hbGZvcndlYl82NzA4MDVfNy5wZGYifQ.UbgLAFTC3s5T7ysB_9TVbo214DA6UeEjKol26UHhwfI%2Fbr%2F73408371224-l&data=02%7C01%7Cmalhotraj%40michigan.gov%7C556e09c7468445933e4208d7857269a0%7Cd5fb7087377742ad966a892ef47225d1%7C0%7C1%7C637124598752221079&sdata=ijGbWhVW%2BTK9iPhyt2IvB8B7UdrXY78QpBIxUAeIFzA%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flnks.gd%2Fl%2FeyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDcsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAxOTEyMjAuMTQ2NTEwNzEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5taWNoaWdhbi5nb3YvZG9jdW1lbnRzL21kaGhzL01ESEhTXzIwMTlfSE1QX3Bvc3Rlcl90ZWFyb2ZmX2ZpbmFsZm9yd2ViXzY3MDgwN183LnBkZiJ9.Z_g49np4pf-iwOeAC2R6f59ngR1sfjJYiWXQrGdfQ3s%2Fbr%2F73408371224-l&data=02%7C01%7Cmalhotraj%40michigan.gov%7C556e09c7468445933e4208d7857269a0%7Cd5fb7087377742ad966a892ef47225d1%7C0%7C1%7C637124598752231074&sdata=Z50Gy9qvPDVRf5ASvYJy7No0oDVVx%2F1kJmjjXsiADyU%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flnks.gd%2Fl%2FeyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDgsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAxOTEyMjAuMTQ2NTEwNzEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5taWNoaWdhbi5nb3YvZG9jdW1lbnRzL21kaGhzL01ESEhTXzIwMTlfSE1QX1JhY2tDYXJkX2ZpbmFsZm9yd2ViXzY3MDgwOF83LnBkZiJ9.czzco8B4ySJ1rYR0tBbYY0Hm5hIi-LLgSHeuRO0R69I%2Fbr%2F73408371224-l&data=02%7C01%7Cmalhotraj%40michigan.gov%7C556e09c7468445933e4208d7857269a0%7Cd5fb7087377742ad966a892ef47225d1%7C0%7C1%7C637124598752231074&sdata=iMtDOshTbjJyDbkKTmwcedtW1gmEOlictxrE3a53u98%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flnks.gd%2Fl%2FeyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDksInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAxOTEyMjAuMTQ2NTEwNzEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5taWNoaWdhbi5nb3YvZG9jdW1lbnRzL21kaGhzL01ESEhTXzIwMTlfSE1QX3RhYmxldGVudF9maW5hbGZvcndlYl82NzA4MDlfNy5wZGYifQ.d7Flp8_mQci-T6DPiHRiNaSiH9kbfvX1UL3qi2lyrgU%2Fbr%2F73408371224-l&data=02%7C01%7Cmalhotraj%40michigan.gov%7C556e09c7468445933e4208d7857269a0%7Cd5fb7087377742ad966a892ef47225d1%7C0%7C1%7C637124598752241069&sdata=pvV10pzSBCdsjt%2BJnQhyQ6OxJ%2FFSLyvLy%2BSJcRiAs2A%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flnks.gd%2Fl%2FeyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMTAsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAxOTEyMjAuMTQ2NTEwNzEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5taWNoaWdhbi5nb3YvZG9jdW1lbnRzL21kaGhzL0hNUF9Xb3JrX1JlcXVpcmVtZW50X0luZm9ybWF0aW9uYWxfNV94XzRfTWFnbmV0XzY3MzczMF83LnBkZiJ9.79ifSR-MP2QcqcU6C8SRf0ut4JAPM9l6Wjlvmj6s8hg%2Fbr%2F73408371224-l&data=02%7C01%7Cmalhotraj%40michigan.gov%7C556e09c7468445933e4208d7857269a0%7Cd5fb7087377742ad966a892ef47225d1%7C0%7C0%7C637124598752241069&sdata=FDlgFkeggsLq5hDX%2Bt%2BPB68PjKsXKs1PfTIveVbQXfk%3D&reserved=0
mailto:MSAForms@michigan.gov
https://www.michigan.gov/mdhhs/0,5885,7-339-71547_2943_66797-506398--,00.html
mailto:HealthyMichiganPlan@Michigan.gov
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Frequently Asked Questions

4. How can I register my organization to use MI Bridges?  

Registration to become a new MI Bridges partner has been open to all partners in Michigan 
for several months. You can visit the Become a MI Bridges Partner webpage to begin the 
registration process. On this page, you can find tools and information on how to register 
your agency. Keep in mind, registering your agency account in MI Bridges is not the same 
as registration for training. Community partner users will need to register for MI Bridges 
training using the Community Partner Training page.

2. I have multiple MI Bridges accounts and I cannot see my benefits. What can I do?

To view benefits information, a client must enter their beneficiary ID, Medicaid ID, or Social 
Security Number in MI Bridges to link their case in Bridges to MI Bridges. It is important to 
remember only accounts that are linked to a client's case in Bridges will show benefits 
information. Therefore, it is recommended to log into the account that is connected to 
Bridges to view your benefits. 

3. I am trying to remove a user that is no longer a navigator, but she still has clients 
assigned to her. How do I reassign the clients to remove her from my organization? 

Partners who have the Manage Organization permission can add, remove or reassign a 
client to navigators within their organization on the Active Users page. On the partner’s 
dashboard select [Organization] on the toolbar at the top of the page. Once on the 
“Organization” page select [Active Users]. For any navigator that does not have a pending 
status, and is assigned a CPID, the partner can click on the navigator’s name and a side 
panel will appear. Select [View Client Directory]. From this page clients can be added, 
deleted and reassigned to navigators. 

1. How can organizations track the number of applications and renewals they assist 
with?

Organizations often need to provide metrics when applying for grants. MI Bridges now 
makes it easier for these organizations to track the application assistance they provide to 
clients. At the end of every application and renewal there is an option for a client to 
indicate that a Navigator is helping them complete the form. Here is where the Navigator 
can enter their CP ID number. As a reminder, Navigators need to connect with clients in 
order to see key client information.

http://www.michigan.gov/mdhhs/0,5885,7-339-71551_82637_82639---,00.html
https://www.michigan.gov/mdhhs/0,5885,7-339-71551_82637_82640---,00.html
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Frequently Asked Questions

7. I received the 2005 error when creating my account. What can I do now?

Some partners may have experienced an error when a partner has a mismatch with their 
name and email in MI Login and MI Bridges. To fix this problem please be sure that your 
name and email in MI Login and MI Bridges are the same. After confirming that your 
name and email are the same you should no longer face this error.

8. My organization’s Lead Point of Contact changed our locations level of 
engagement but it has not changed in MI Bridges.

If your organization updates it’s level of engagement, a confirmation email will be sent to 
your organization’s authorized representative to certify the change. Once your 
organization’s authorized representative has certified the change, your level of 
engagement will be approved and changed in MI Bridges.

6. Where can I find support with using MI Bridges?

Community partners and clients can find a number of resources like MI Bridges 
community partner bulletins, release notes, outreach materials, job aids, and how to 
videos on the Tools and Resource page on the MI Bridges Community Partner website. 

5. How can I register my users for MI Bridges training? 

After an agency Lead-Point-of-Contact (LPOC) has registered their organization in MI 
Bridges, they will receive an email from MDHHS with information on how to register their 
staff for training. You can also visit the MI Bridges Community Partner website to find the 
training schedule and instructions to register for MI Bridges Navigation Partner training. 
Remember! Navigation Partners must complete training before they can register their 
account in MI Bridges.  Users will receive an email to complete user registration once they 
complete training.  They must complete training in order to have access to MI Bridges.

https://www.michigan.gov/mdhhs/0,5885,7-339-71551_82637_82642---,00.html
http://www.michigan.gov/mdhhs/0,5885,7-339-71551_82637_82640---,00.html
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